GEORGE BEST BELFAST CITY AIRPORT FORUM

Minutes of Meeting No. 77
Held on Wednesday 18" November 2015 in Conference Room 1 at 7.00pm

Attendees:

Mr. Alan Walker Forum Chair

Mrs. Carol Edwards Forum Deputy Chair

Mrs. Julie Allen Belfast City Council

Clir. Adam Newton Belfast City Council

Mr. Gordon Wright Holywood Residents’ Association

Mr. Mark Doherty Belfast Harbour Commissioners

Mr. Christopher McFerran Helen’'s Bay & Crawfordsburn Residents’ Association

Alderman Bill Keery Ards and North Down Borough Council

Mr. Raymond McNair George Best Belfast City Airport

Ms. Amy Holmes Department for the Environment (observer)
In attendance:

Ms. Laura Duggan Forum Secretary

1. APOLOGIES, WELCOME AND OPENING REMARKS

Apologies were received from:

Capt. Harry Brady Aer Lingus Base Captain

Alderman Marion Smith  Ards and North Down Borough Council

Ms. Edel Mullan Belfast City Council

Mr. John Moore Belfast Chamber of Commerce

Mr. Scott Kennerley Northern Ireland Consumer Council

Mr. Andrew Irvine Belfast City Centre Management

Dr. Daniel V. McCaughan Cultra Residents Association

Mr. Martin Gillespie Department for Regional Development

Mr. Jonny Currie East Belfast Community Development Agency

The Forum Chair, Mr. Walker, welcomed all present to the meeting including Ms. Holmes from
the Department of the Environment and Alderman Keery representing Ards and North Down
Borough Council, both attending the Forum for the first time.

2. MINUTES OF THE FORUM MEETING HELD ON 24 JUNE 2015

Members agreed that the minutes represented an accurate record of the meeting.

3. MATTERS ARISING

Mr. Walker advised Members that following the last meeting he received correspondence from

Mr. Ambrose to advise that due to the number of existing commitments (membership of boards,
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etc.), he is handing over the role of airport representation to Mr. McNair, Finance Director and
Company Secretary for GBBCA.

It was agreed that Mr. Walker would respond to Mr. Ambrose to acknowledge his decision, to
thank him for his long standing contribution to the Forum and to advise him that Members look
forward to working with Mr. McNair moving forward.

Action: Forum Chair

Clir. Newton advised Members that Clir. McNamee is no longer in Belfast City Council and
asked if the Forum Secretary had received notification of a replacement. Ms. Duggan advised
that she had written to the Council's democratic services team to query this and is awaiting a
response. Clir. Newton said he would also follow up on the Forum’s behalf.

Action: CliIr. Newton
4. AIRPORT DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Mr. McNair delivered an update to Members on the following:

4.1 Business Performance
The business continues to perform well with passenger numbers up 7% on 2014 year to date.
This mirrors the growth in passenger numbers in Northern Ireland on the whole.

4.2 Route Development

GBBCA is pleased to announce Brussels Airlines, Belgium's leading airline, will commence
operating a new route from GBBCA to Brussels from 27" March 2016. The service will operate
five times per week. GBBCA is delighted to welcome this established and well-known airline.

Owing to strong performance on existing sun routes, Aer Lingus has announced that it will
launch a new route to Alicante from the summer 2016 season. This is in addition to increased
frequencies on existing Faro, Malaga and Palma routes. Flights between GBBCA and London
Heathrow will also benefit from a 21% capacity increase due to the deployment of an A320
aircraft, replacing the current A319 aircraft working on the route.

However, Aer Lingus has announced that it will be withdrawing its Gatwick service from 26"
March 2016. This is due to the need for Aer Lingus to release slot allocations at Gatwick Airport
as part of conditions attached to the takeover of Aer Lingus by International Airlines Group
(IAG).

Flybe is expected to expand its 2016 summer services with increased frequency planned on the
Liverpool, Edinburgh and Glasgow routes.
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